
NEW YORK CITY COLLEGE OF TECHNOLOGY THE CITY 

UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK 
The Budget Committee of College Council Minutes of the Meeting of February 2, 2021 

 
Present: M. F. Cairol (Vice President for Administration and Finance), Renata Budny (Chair), Rosa Abreu 
(Secretary), Anthony Sena, Hon Teo, Yu Wang, Concetta Mannella, Abigail Thomas, Robert Leston, Ben 
Mendoza (guest) 

 
Absent: Douglas Davis 

 
 

Call to order made by Chair Renata Budny 
 

A quorum was achieved with (8) out of (9) voting members present. Official meeting began at 1:00 pm.  

Chair welcomed Ben Mendoza who is part of the Executive Committee 

Meeting minutes for November 10, 2020 were approved by the committee. 

Budget 
No news in the state budget. CUNY does not have one, all colleges will receive a month to month 
stipend until March.  
 
The state has a $14 Billion deficit. 
 
New budget year will be for July 1, 2021. 
 
Capital Budget 
No money for new construction 

 
Enrollment 
Close to 13,000 students, less enrollment equals less revenue. 

 

 
  Board meeting on February 1, 2021 

Barbara Bowen asked about the federal money.  What is CUNY going to do with it? Give it to the 

colleges?  
 
CUNY 

 
Federal financial help was assigned to CUNY however, the rules are not clear on how the funds should 
be distributed. Can CUNY use it for their operating budget?  
 
CUNY Central is not picking up contractual obligation the colleges will be responsible for them. The 
Executive Committee meeting met on November 15, 2020 and the salary increases has been 
postponed. 
 
The state is not picking up the benefits. 
 
Colleges will be able to charge the direct costs due to the virus. 
 
The state has agreed to close TAP gap however will not be until 2023. The colleges will need $50 million 
to close the TAP gap. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
Current state of CityTech 

 
  Student government did not receive Zoom license until Spring semester 2021. 
 
  College was asked by the state to be a vaccination center 
 
  Instructors qualified to take the vaccine 
 
 Teaching online classes is a savings for the state? Online courses represent a savings to the state. 
 
Is Citytech having more online classes in the future? VIP Clairol responded, “he does not make teaching 
policies.” 

 
Re-opening for Fall 2021 will depend on what happens in the next few months, things continue to evolve. 
How many students will be per class to keep social distance?  
 
Students getting less hours in the lab if the classes are split-we need more sections. We cannot hire 
additional instructors and we are going to run out of space for additional classes. 
 
 
In person lab for Engineering classes will be re-opening in the Fall. 
 
Where are facilities savings going? Is goes back to the colleges for projects. How much of this money 
will be allowed to cover the operation? We are getting the savings we saved, and they go to 
maintenance, and online classes.  
 
Maintenance and essential workers for example, custodians and engineers are working fulltime.  The 
engineers maintain the building, the plumbers must flush all restrooms, electrician and carpenters are 
working.  
 
Can plexiglass be used as barrier between students? It will not be feasible to use. Plexiglass is 
expensive, the school does not have enough money.  
 

 
FTEs-CityTech 

No new classes for Public Safety officers because of the virus.  It takes 14 weeks for them to graduate. 

 
 

Ongoing projects 
 The Jay Street entrance will be completed it at the end of the calendar year. 
  Construction of the Pearl building will be done in the Spring. 
 
The following is federal funding report: 
 

The U.S. Department of Education released details on how much money thousands of colleges and universities are 
receiving out of $21.2 billion in COVID-19 emergency funding signed into law at the end of December 2021. 
In total, about $20.5 billion is going to public and nonprofit colleges and universities. The money is split between 
funding reserved for student grants and funding that can go toward other institutional costs like lost revenue or 
paying for technology used in distance education.  
  
CUNY was allocated $455 million in federal funding. 
  
Also, Governor Cuomo released the Executive Budget proposal along with two plans to close the State’s $15 billion 
deficit. (Video of his presentation and news release.) The first plan assumes a $6 billion infusion of stimulus funding 
from Washington and closes the remaining gap with a combination of 5% across-the-board budget cuts and 
revenue raisers, notably a temporary, refundable tax rate increase for extremely high earners, mobile sports 
gambling, and marijuana legalization. The second plan would close the entire deficit with federal stimulus money.  
According to PCS-CUNY (2021 1 27 email), both budget plans would rob CUNY of the robust investment needed to 
help launch NYC and CUNY’s recovery from the pandemic 

https://www.insidehighered.com/news/2021/01/15/education-department-releases-billions-aid-colleges
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__r20.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001s7pJr6d65OE8c8GgwTBz9pcoZA-5FiEn5Y-5F4ad9rwW8JyJAsrXR8KNmLqZZ3FgRNUAbKZpeTp21k5tqoPc5d9j1YZAjSy5qse0-2DsTBWAga5IQ7i5EKtJe7hC-2DGdQU9Vlxi6pFeTg5JWo18Rt2c4OOQ3qAMO2eBPFyx8GTsgpaymh14DLO-5FFH7Mwu1iJl-5FMPRbmIWGv6QwsHsgQ75qCchxdGz0KY5djINO5YqLv1T9mi1NHOcV-2D8boZUA-3D-3D-26c-3DfFbWuAWnyLlnVJdGCM0N3DhW-5FZLNjgaLiAIU02oT8LN2azuGSaWaCA-3D-3D-26ch-3D7XppBTUFJpbpVIZz6dMRD4Wa4ymsjTa8v8rbsRXZK1AIVh0pIBQ99A-3D-3D&d=DwMFaQ&c=pRW6ZPn_LDv0DnDIAK65Ad0CA4hBS-2mAmNa2_oHfF0&r=H7mVH9eWQoPWg_b4zGrWqxxQACUzwCBUjsZWy6pPeZo&m=H_t2sSCTJvmYNW5c4crfN2R6-qX8xEB79fil1NKmNkI&s=saBOEPVgUBOqHeKdOn0oO64_4OyoHhOTFC5cMLJUQgY&e=
https://urldefense.proofpoint.com/v2/url?u=http-3A__r20.rs6.net_tn.jsp-3Ff-3D001s7pJr6d65OE8c8GgwTBz9pcoZA-5FiEn5Y-5F4ad9rwW8JyJAsrXR8KNmLqZZ3FgRNUAIh-2DDvytZfVhInbY3KUtPqWc9mb9QMxZObD4gUBkuEmcI53gM1egOChG4oMAbpAQo3auhz7DRz3s2tyL0I-5FegYvInHyfh2SSJ9zOMlL2drPGgKBsTWH9gXgTqWvoMftLZ7T0OcqdgrCzXRrmIHtskK27FLiR0OSAGc5Z-2DDib145Vir3S8ilLeHB80yeaIAYp9tEfKucebegbtM3-2D7xw4WF0RVINzyihPO6-2DYj6mu4EsfVH9uKWJTimQ-3D-3D-26c-3DfFbWuAWnyLlnVJdGCM0N3DhW-5FZLNjgaLiAIU02oT8LN2azuGSaWaCA-3D-3D-26ch-3D7XppBTUFJpbpVIZz6dMRD4Wa4ymsjTa8v8rbsRXZK1AIVh0pIBQ99A-3D-3D&d=DwMFaQ&c=pRW6ZPn_LDv0DnDIAK65Ad0CA4hBS-2mAmNa2_oHfF0&r=H7mVH9eWQoPWg_b4zGrWqxxQACUzwCBUjsZWy6pPeZo&m=H_t2sSCTJvmYNW5c4crfN2R6-qX8xEB79fil1NKmNkI&s=l71vNtDp2BGGngdvzFvWiNL3z0l09PK-9q7qlOj1AQ4&e=


 

 
 
 
 

 
Meeting adjourned at 2:00pm Respectfully submitted by Rosa Abreu 

 
 

Future Standing Committee meetings: 3/2; 4/6 
College Council meetings: 2/23; 3/23; 4/27 
5/11/2020 College Council Organizational Meeting 


